The Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Avon held a meeting on Thursday, September 28, 2017, at the Avon Town Hall.  Present were Eric Johansen, Chair, Ames Shea, Vice Chair, 
Chester Bukowski, Drew Bloom, and Mackenzie Johnson.  Absent were Alternates Vi Smalley, Francesco Lupis, and Thomas McNeill.  Also present was John McCahill, Planning and Community Development Specialist.

Mr. Johansen called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

PUBLIC HEARING
September 28, 2017
Mr. Johansen read the Application of Adam T. and Kelly E. Peterson, owners/applicants; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6, a 20-foot variance from the 25-foot side yard setback to permit a 12-foot by 20-foot shed, located at 20 Hemlock Lane in an R40 Zone.  He also read all the relative information contained in the application file.
Adam and Kelly Peterson were present.

In response to Mr. Johansen’s question, Mr. McCahill commented that notices were sent to abutters and no responses were received. 

Adam Peterson noted that he was unable to contact the owner of the property located immediately next to him, adding that the property goes out to West Avon Road; he added that he thinks this property is a rental and not occupied by the owners.
Mr. McCahill provided a map showing the odd shape of the property noting that the proposed shed would be located at the base of the driveway.  He noted that due to the odd configuration of the subject lot, the nearest house is quite a distance away.
In response to Mr. Johansen’s question, Mr. Peterson noted that there is a row of 4 hemlock trees blocking the view of the proposed shed.
In response to Ms. Shea’s question, Kelly Peterson indicated that they contacted all their neighbors (except for the neighbor noted earlier) and there were no issues.  
There being no further input, the public hearing portion of the meeting was closed.

Mr. Johansen read the Application of Colleen M. Waterbury, owner; Kenneth Brown Design Group, LLC, applicant; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6, a 10-foot variance from the 25-foot side yard setback to permit a 14-foot by 22-foot detached garage, located at 20 Found Land Way in an R40 Zone.  He also read all the relative information contained in the application file.  
Ken Brown was present and explained that the owner is looking for another garage; they currently have a three-car garage.  He commented that alternatives on the property were investigated noting that a driveway from Scarborough Drive was investigated but explained that there is a conflict with the septic system creating the need for a larger variance, which didn’t make sense.  The plan is to use the back of the existing driveway, adding that there is quite a bit of foliage in the area.  He noted that letters from all adjoining homeowners were provided.   
There being no further input, the public hearing portion of the meeting was closed.
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Mr. Johnson made a motion to GRANT, seconded by Mr. Bukowski, the Application of Adam T. and Kelly E. Peterson, owners/applicants; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6, a 20-foot variance from the 25-foot side yard setback to permit a 12-foot by 20-foot shed, located at 20 Hemlock Lane in an R40 Zone.  
Mr. Johansen noted that there will be no impact to neighbors and the proposed location is one of the few places the shed can go due to the property terrain; the shed will be concealed from the existing trees. 
The motion received unanimous approval.

Reason – The granting of the variance will be in harmony with the purpose and intent of these regulations, will accomplish substantial justice and will not be injurious to the neighborhood or otherwise detrimental to the public health, safety, and welfare.

Hardship – To deny would deprive the owner of a reasonable use of the property.

Ms. Shea made a motion to GRANT, seconded by Mr. Johnson, the Application of Colleen M. Waterbury, owner; Kenneth Brown Design Group, LLC, applicant; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6, a 10-foot variance from the 25-foot side yard setback to permit a 14-foot by 22-foot detached garage, located at 20 Found Land Way in an R40 Zone.
Mr. Johansen noted that the proposed garage fits in perfectly without minimizing any access issues with existing driveway and is concealed from the neighbors.  
The motion received unanimous approval.

Reason – The granting of the variance will be in harmony with the purpose and intent of these regulations, will accomplish substantial justice and will not be injurious to the neighborhood or otherwise detrimental to the public health, safety, and welfare.

Hardship – To deny would deprive the owner of a reasonable use of the property.

OTHER BUSINESS

2018 ZBA Meeting Schedule
Mr. Johansen motioned to approve the 2018 ZBA Meeting Schedule.  The motion, seconded by 
Mr. Bloom, received unanimous approval. 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8pm.
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